Ashland is United shares the anguish at the death of young Mikayla Miller of Hopkinton. We mourn the loss of a young life and are shaken by the still unknown but clearly tragic circumstances of her death. As we grieve her passing, we hear the pain and exclusion of her family and the BIPOC and LGBTQ+ communities, who are especially hurting. True to our mission, we are committed to engaging in conversations on diversity, equity and inclusion. It is important that we listen to the voices of those who feel marginalized and unheard. In solidarity, therefore, we extend our condolences to you, we are grieving with you, and we support the collective action calling for a thorough, transparent, and independent investigation and for a more just and equitable future. #mikaylamiller

